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January 18, 2022 

 

The Salt Lake County Council 

2001 South State, N2200 

Salt Lake City, Utah 84190-1010 

 

Attn: Laurie Stringham, Chair 

 

RE: Request by Dwight H. and Kathleen S. Thomas (taxpayers) for removal of a primary 

residential exemption and reimbursement to Salt Lake County, of unentitled funds 

pertaining to the primary residential exemption for tax years 2010 - 2018 on parcel 27-

18-451-059-0000  

  

Council Members: 

 

The Treasurer and Council-Tax Administration have considered the request for the above-

mentioned parcel, and recommend the request be granted. 

 

The taxpayers stated they received the primary residential exemption which they did not 

apply for.  The taxpayers maintain that the property was not their primary residence. Council-

Tax Administration and the Treasurer are not relying on any information from other sources, 

other than the taxpayers’ statement of ineligibility. They request the exemption be 

retroactively removed for the 2010-2018 tax years. The taxpayers will submit a payment upon 

approval of this letter.  

 

The amount of taxes that would have accrued if the exemption had not been in place are 

as follows: 

  

Tax Year Exemption Amount 

2010 $1,221.92 

2011 $1,301.05 

2012 $1,234.30 

2013 $1,431.99 

2014 $1,350.32 

2015 $1,300.07 

2016 $1,476.39 

2017 $1,367.89 

2018 $1,430.85 

TOTAL $12,114.78 

 

Based on the taxpayers’ request, Council-Tax Administration and the Treasurer recommend 

the request to remove the exemption and accept the taxpayers’ payment for the allegedly 

inaccurate exemption status of prior years be granted. Upon completing a signed waiver 

and tendering funds totaling $12,114.78, the Treasurer shall consider the above payment in 

full of the retroactive removal of the residential exemption and may apply payment in a 

manner it determines appropriate. In tendering the payment, the taxpayers are waiving any 

http://www.slcotaxadmin.slco.org/


 
 
 

 Council-Tax Administration 

Brad Neff 
Tax Administrator 

 
   Salt Lake County Government Center 

2001 South State Street, N2-300 
PO Box 144575 

Salt Lake City, UT  84114-4575 

 

Tel:  385.468.8120 |  Fax:  385.468.8121 | www.slcotaxadmin.slco.org                                                                                                             1.18.22   Thomas  
 

 

 

right to contest the exemption status for the prior years, the enforceability of the tax debt, 

and any right to a refund of the amounts paid. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Brad Neff, Tax Administrator 

Council-Tax Administration 

  

cc Dwight and Kathleen Thomas 

 2331 Oceanforest Drive 

 Atlantic Beach, FL  32233 

  
   

cc Treasurer’s Office 
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